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INT. MIDDLE SCHOOL

It’s the last day of break and DANNY is sitting at a table 
spinning a dreidel.

ALLY walks up.

ALLY
Hi Danny.

DANNY
H-hi Ally.

ALLY
You excited for break?

DANNY
Kinda.

ALLY
Cool same.

The too are NERVous. Like so so nervous to talk to each other 
you’re like ‘jesus christ you guys suck’.

DANNY
Wanna spin my dreidel?

ALLY
Sure!

She spins his dreidel

Beat as they look at each other.

ALLY (CONT'D)
I have something to tell you.

DANNY
I have something to tell you.

ALLY (CONT'D)
You go first.

DANNY
No-no. You!

ALLY
Ok.

Ally prepares herself.
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ALLY (CONT'D)
Ok, so. Uh, Danny ever since I sat 
next to you in math class I was 
like ‘oh he’s super cool.’ He’s 
good at math, he’s good in gym 
class, and he sits with the cool 
people at lunch.

Danny can’t deny these facts.

ALLY (CONT'D)
And then that one day when Becky 
opened her locker and it hit me in 
the face you asked if I was ok.

DANNY
Ally uh-

ALLY
And the time you were the only one 
to not throw up when I had my first 
period at lunch. I knew that I 
didn’t just think you were cool.

DANNY
(cutting in)

I should really say what I need to 
say-

ALLY
Let me finish.

Danny lets her keep going.

ALLY (CONT'D)
I like you Danny! I like like you! 
I want to hold your hand and like 
eat latkas with you, and have my 
mom drive us to a movies as we sit 
silently in the back of my minivan 
not talking, and eat pizza that’s 
too hot.

DANNY
We can do that but-

ALLY
So you like me too?! I KNEW IT! 
AHH! We can be boyfriend and 
girlfriend and have a couples name. 
What should it be? I’m thinking 
Dally, but I could vibe with Annlly 
too. 
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Danny keeps trying to interject but she’s going OFF.

ALLY (CONT'D)
My friends are gonna be SO jealous 
I’m so excited to tell them. 
Lauren’s gonna KILL me because she 
likes you too but she can frankly 
suck one because I’m the one who 
gets to kiss you now.

DANNY
What?!

She GRABS Danny’s face and kisses the fool.

DANNY (CONT'D)
WE’RE RELATED!

He pulls back and wipes his tongue.

ALLY
WHAT!?!

DANNY
I’m so sorry!

ALLY
Why did you let me go ON FOR SO 
LONG!

DANNY
I tried to stop you!

ALLY
What the FRICK Danny!

DANNY
I’m SORRY ALLY! I didn’t know how 
to bring it up you just seemed so 
into it.

ALLY
Well I’m not into it if you’re my 
brother...

(beat)
...Well? No. NO! I’m not into it.

DANNY
Me neither!

ALLY
How are we even related?!
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DANNY
Ok, so a few days ago I was looking 
around my moms closet because it’s 
almost Hanukah and I want to know 
what she got me.

ALLY
Gosh I do the same thing! We’re so 
similar.

DANNY
We’re also related!

ALLY
Sorry.

DANNY
And there was a phone in there, but 
not her regular phone. So I opened 
it and started looking at the texts 
and they were only to one person 
named Dr. Weiner. That’s your dad 
right?

ALLY
Oh no, yes..

DANNY
Yeah, Doctor Dick Weiner, that’s a 
rough. Anyways- they only talk 
about us and like how we and like 
how they are and how no one can 
find out and ways to keep it 
hidden. And then there was a bunch 
of weird things I couldn’t 
pronounce like-

He takes out a notebook.

DANNY (CONT'D)
BDSM? Which could only logically 
mean Brother Daughter Secret 
Meetings. They also really seem to 
love Tekashi 69? Also do you have a 
dog?

ALLY
No.

DANNY
Ok, then I’m for sure getting one 
for Hanukkah because there’s like 
seven dog collars like this in the 
closet.
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Danny holds up a collar with a ballgag attached.

ALLY
You’re so smart! What else?

DANNY
That’s it.

Ally is confused.

ALLY
What?

DANNY
Pretty damning, huh?

ALLY
You didn’t find like a birth 
certificate or anything.

DANNY
Nope, but me and your dad have the 
same mole on our penis’ sooooo-

ALLY
I think our parents are just having 
sex.

DANNY
Ew! WHAT?! That’s gross. My moms 
never had sex.

Danny and Ally’s PARENTS walk on stage. They stop in their 
tracks

DANNY’S DAD
I’m... I’m mister Weiner nice to 
meet you.

ALLY’S MOM
Hi! I’m Janice Goldberg

DANNY AND ALLY
We know!

DANNY’S DAD
Ok great! Give us 10 minutes.

He grabs Janice as they rush offstage

ALLY’S MOM
It’ll only really be 7!

BLACKOUT.
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